
 BOARD BRIEF  

                                      Date: May 15, 2020    
               

BOARD INFORMATION:  __X___  

 MEETING PREPARATION:  __X___ 
 

FROM:  The Honorable Veronica R. Nolan, Vice Chair 
The Honorable Meagan L. Alderton, Board Member 
The Honorable Christopher A. Suarez, Board Member 

 
THROUGH:  Gregory C. Hutchings, Jr., Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools 

 
TO: The Honorable Cindy Anderson, Chair, and  

Members of the Alexandria City School Board 

 
TOPIC:   Revisions to the Superintendent Evaluation Criteria Document  

 
SUMMARY:   
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and the closure of ACPS schools through the end of the school 
year, many of the metrics that would have been used to evaluate the Superintendent will no 
longer be available. These metrics include testing and survey results. The Superintendent 
Evaluation Criteria Advisory Committee reconvened and met on April 20 and May 4 to 
recommend changes to the Measurement/Evaluation/Artifacts/Key Performance Indicators in 
each section of the evaluation document.  
 
BACKGROUND:   
The Superintendent Evaluation Criteria Development Committee initially met on May 29, 2019 
to develop a work plan for evaluating and updating the Superintendent Evaluation Criteria 
document. The School Board adopted the revised evaluation document at the Special Called 
School Board Meeting held on November 14, 2019.  
 
RECOMMENDATION:   
The Superintendent recommends the School Board review the recommended to the 
Superintendent Evaluation Criteria document during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
IMPACT: 
Changes to the Superintendent Evaluation Criteria will allow the School Board to judge the 
Superintendent’s work on metrics that will be more appropriate at this time. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:   

1. Superintendent Evaluation Document 
 

CONTACT:  Veronica Nolan, Vice Chair 
         Veronica.nolan@acps.k12.va.us           


